Concept Paper for Positive Behavior Support for Polk County
Background/Concept

Positive Behavior Support is an evidence based practice that is supported by the American Association of Mental Retardation but has proven to be a valuable strategy across various groups of individuals and in a variety of settings.  

The Iowa Behavioral Alliance currently facilitates a multi-year initiative on behalf of the Iowa Department of Education.  School districts have a PBS team that meets internally on a regular basis and at least quarterly for training on PBS and presenting data on how the PBS initiative is going.  The multi-year implementation and team concept is designed to embed PBS and associated values in the school system. 

To be a PBS site in the ISEA PBS initiative, the school must make a multi-year commitment to the training, regular team meeting, and data collecting and reporting efforts that are the key components of the initiative.
The school-wide PBS program in Iowa is defined as a philosophy and practice of recognizing the importance positive relationships among all members of a school community for the purpose of enhancing learning.  PBS emphasizes prevention, active instruction and research validated practices.
Results from the school based initiative are very promising.  Over a one year period of time 2 schools both reported a significant drop in office referrals per day.  In the disability field, PBS has worked well at reducing and maintaining reductions in aggressive type behavior.  The primary approach is to prevent the need for an individual to be aggressive by making the behavior irrelevant.  
Polk County Plan

In Polk County, Polk County Health Services (PCHS) and providers have noted the potential for replicating the ISEA type of multi-year strategy for implementing PBS.  Initial discussions point to some type of multi-year implementation with the Iowa Behavioral Alliance facilitating the organization of a PBS Academy.  The exact parameters and nature of the academy are yet to be finalized but the Polk PBS task-force has agreed to several issues:

· The need for a multi-year plan and financial commitment from providers and Polk County
· A commitment from all parties to an evaluation system

· The development of a specific plan 

The Polk County plan as discussed by the PBS Task Force to date is a four year plan with the following timeline.  
Year One

· Establish a guiding coalition of PCHS and provider agencies
· The focus for the first year of the initiative is training by Tom Pomeranz on Universal Enhancements.  This training would be in large groups but segmented by type of population served.  He applies the concepts of Universal Enhancement to different populations.  This would mean that we would have sessions specifically for those who work with individuals with Mental Retardation or a Developmental Disability and sessions for those who work with individuals with Mental Illness.  The training would be augmented by opportunities for Mr. Pomeranz to do onsite coaching of staff.
· There will also be continued development of the PBS plan.  The guiding coalition will work with Iowa Behavior Alliance to flesh out the specifics of the project to include the development of an evaluation system, project timeline and logistics.

Year Two

In year two, the PBS initiative would begin with establishing the provider teams, initial training on PBS and the evaluation system.  Teams would meet at least 3 times a year for 2 day workshops or quarterly for 2 day workshops.  The workshops will combine evaluation reviews, training on PBS principles and a leadership component to help the team implement PBS in the agency.

The guiding coalition will meet at least quarterly to review the results of evaluations and overall review how well the implementation is going and make recommendations for course corrections.

Continued work with Tom Pomeranz as interest, funds and need dictate.

Year Three and Four 

There will be continued implementation of PBS in the provider agencies.  Polk County and Provider agencies will evaluate the overall effectiveness of the effort.  The guiding coalition will make recommendations for adding teams if there is interest and in Year Four complete an overall evaluation of the project and make recommendations for whether to sustain the effort.
